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THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO BOARD APPROVAL  
REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 4 Board of Education 

 
April 02, 2018 

 
A Public Hearing and Special Board meeting on the proposed Regional School District No. 4 Board of Education 
budget for 2018-19 was held on Monday April 02, 2018, in the John Winthrop Middle School Library, with the 
following Board members in attendance:  Jennifer Clark, Jane Cavanaugh, Leigh Rankin, Trisha Brookhart, Kate 
Sandmann, Michelle Grow, Rick Daniels, and Mario Gioco.  
 
Also in attendance:   

  
 Administrators:  Superintendent Dr. Ruth I. Levy, Assistant Superintendent Kristina Martineau, John Winthrop  

 Principal Bill Duffy, Valley Regional Principal Mike Barile   
Business Manager Kim Allen  

  
 Audience of Citizens:  approx. 30 citizens 
 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Jennifer Clark opened the public hearing at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Superintendent Levy gave an overview of the proposed Region 4 budget for 2018-19. 
 
There was a lengthy period for public comments. 
 
 
The Public Hearing was closed at approx. 9:00 pm.  The Board moved into their scheduled Special Meeting 
immediately following the Public Hearing. 
 
Chairman Jennifer Clark called the Special Meeting to order at approx. 9:00 p.m. immediately following the Budget 
Public Hearing 
 
There was a discussion regarding the proposed budget for 2018-19. 
 
On motion duly made and seconded, the Board VOTED (6 Yes, 1 No-Rick Daniels, 1 Abstained-Mario Gioco = Motion 
PASSED ) to move a recommended Region 4 Budget for 2018-19 in the amount of $20,052,681 (twenty million, fifty 
two thousand, six hundred eighty one dollars) to the Annual Meeting on May 01, 2018. 
 
Region 4 Director of Facilities Bruce Glowac updated the Board on the planned property appraisal.  
 
There was a general discussion. 
 
 
On motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously VOTED to adjourn at approx. 9:25 p.m. 
 
 
 
  
Respectfully Submitted: 
Ruth Levy 
        
 


	CALL TO ORDER

